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 Low Carb Diet Plans

 
Word “Diet” actually refers to what a person eats or drinks during the course of a day and
our body weight is the result of what and how much we eat and drink. Therefore, for
maintaining a healthy body and to look good we must follow a proper Diet Plan.

For a diet to be ideal, it must be nutritionally balanced, i.e., it must include wide variety of
foods with enough calories and nutrients. And a Diet Plan should be easy to follow so that
one can maintain the consistency following it throughout his life. Nutrition plays a great role
in your health.

As we all know that negligent and mismanaged eating habits lead to the health problem
called Obesity, people are a�ected with it globally. It is the major cause for diseases like
diabetes, heart attack, di�erent types of cancer, osteoarthritis etc. Hence, a suitable diet
plan will play a vital role to escape from Obesity.

Low carbohydrate or Low Carb Diet is a diet with less assemblage of carbohydrate with
increased proportion of protein and fat. It is recommended to the people who are obese
and diabetic, with high cholesterol level, high blood pressure and hypoglysemia.Excess
intake of carbohydrate results in weight gain because it allows body to produce and
release high amount of insulin, resulting high blood pressure, that damages blood vessels
by raising the level of triglycerides which is a fat present in the blood and it lowers HDL
cholesterol level that protects against heart diseases.

Moreover, low carb diet is bene�cial as it promotes decreased amount of insulin
production and allows consumption of fat as energy source.

Various components of a low carb diets are saturated fat like stearic acid found in beef and
other fats including coconut oil, olive oil, butter, cheese, lard, �sh oil, tallow, palm kernal oil,
peanut oil, and �axseed oil with unlimited amounts of meat, limited amount of green
vegetables can be taken, with a good supplement of vitamin and minerals.

Before taking “Weight Loss” sessions one must know the actual requirement of Weight Loss
Supplements. If you need to burn more calories throughout day, you may need
thermogenic supplements. If you need to control your overeating habit, then you may need
appetite-control supplements.

With a boom in the weight loss industries, we see plenty of weight loss products
everywhere. Weight loss supplements includes pills from Herbalife and Metabolife, fat-
burners, stackers and other diet or sports supplements.

When we come across word “Herbal,” we feel that it is all safe to consume it, but it was
reported that herbal pills containing Ephedra have shown many side e�ects similar to
weight loss drugs. So, manufacturers are now trying to make weight loss supplements
Ephedra free.
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 Exercise With Best Results

 The problem of setting the training at a certain moment in the day is more serious than it
appears to be. The choice of the period when we train depends on more factors.

It’s clear from the start that we cannot consider the period of three hours after every main
meal, because this interval must be allotted to digestion only. Considerable physical e�ort is
totally unadvisable in this period (blood must not be directed to the muscles, since gastric
digestion has priority).

More exactly, people should train when their stomach is empty, but the level of glycemia
must be constant. Considering a normal awake – asleep rhythm, there are two favorable
moments when we can set �tness programs and training in general: one in the morning,
between 10-12, and the other one in the afternoon, between 16-19.

Current practice in most of the sports con�rms these periods as best for training.

Another argument for choosing one of these intervals for training is the body temperature,
which now gets to its maximum. The second period (16-19) is even better than the �rst one
from this point of view, because the temperature is higher and this enhances sport
performance.

It is not advisable to train very early in the morning, right after waking up and before
breakfast. However, there are authors who support the idea of having the training in this
period. The reserves of glycogen are limited after the lack of food during sleeping and this
is a reason for using the adipose tissue earlier in training than in other cases.

Unfortunately, at the same time, the stress hormones (cortisone) are secreted abundantly,
so besides the adipose tissue, there is the risk of losing precious muscular tissue.

Another argument against this is the fact that body temperature is very low in the hours of
morning, so no motion parameters (force, resistance, speed, mobility, skill) can be fully
activated. Thus, a prolonged and tiring warming up would be necessary, hindering the
actual training.

Everybody agrees that training before bedtime is not advisable at all, because they delay
sleep a few hours, given growth of cortical activity and of body temperature.

This schedule can be adapted to any biorhythm and time zone and once automatism
installed, e�ectiveness of training will de�nitely increase.
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 Dieting For Success Making It Happen

 
Dieting is far too often approached from the mindset of impending failure. Too many people
have tried and failed so many diets in their past that they try the next new diet with the
absolute knowledge that they will fail in this attempt as well. Guess what? They will.

Henry Ford once said, “If you think you can or think you can’t you will always be right.” If
you think you are going to fail at this diet you are dooming yourself to failure before you
even deprive yourself of the �rst bite. Think about that before you begin because only a
true masochist could �nd pleasure in perpetuating this vicious cycle without ever stopping
to wonder why none of the other diets have worked for you. Henry Ford also said, “Failure is
only the opportunity to begin again more intelligently”. In case you were wondering I would
say his words are quite profound. Seriously though, if you do not examine the reasons for
your failures you are certainly dooming yourself to repeat them and if you are already
planning to fail why on earth would you even try?

You are the only person who can take control of your need to eat. You are the only one
who can pay attention and notice when you are eating for emotional ful�llment and when
you are eating from necessity. You and you alone can get yourself out of your chair and on
your feet. You are the only one that can take the responsibility for the condition in which you
�nd yourself. There are medical exceptions but even in these situations if you are trying diet
after diet and failing over and over again then you must at some point in time realize that it
is quite likely not the diets that aren’t working.

We must all be accountable for our successes and failures in life. It is no di�erent when it
comes to dieting. There are few better feelings in the world than for someone to notice and
compliment your e�orts. If you are very obese unfortunately, it may take a little more time
for people to actually notice the weight you’ve lost. Too many men and women give up
simply because no one noticed and that is an incredible shame. Give your dieting practices
an opportunity to work before you decide they are a failure and you just might surprise
yourself with a roaring success.

The truth is far too few people hold themselves accountable to their dieting and weight loss
goals. This means that far too many people are giving up without really ever bothering to
give it an e�ort. If you have an issue holding yourself accountable to your dieting plans,
perhaps you would do well to diet with a partner. This helps you not only set goals but also
to meet and exceed challenges along the way. A partner can also bene�t from the
partnership as he or she will be challenged and feel the need to perform better than if he or
she were dieting alone.

You must hold yourself accountable to your stated dieting and weight loss goals in order
to achieve any lasting results. If you have not had dieting success in the past, then perhaps
it is time to bring some degree of accountability into the picture and make it happen.
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 Saunas The Best Way To Get Away Toxins

 

Thousands of years ago there were saunas too. The purpose of a sauna is to give
relaxation and cleanse the body from unhealthy elements. Modern technology brought
about improved and enjoyable saunas. In most famous world hotels saunas are heated by
electricity or infrared, but Finnish like it the traditional way. Saunas did not originate from
Finland, but have become so much a part of the Finnish culture. It is said that there are 2
million saunas in Finland for a population of 5 million. The �rst saunas were holes in the
ground, with a �re pit in the center and a roof to cover the �re, keep the heat inside and
protect everything against rainfall, wind and snow. Traditional saunas are heated by wood,
burned in a chimney or in a stove. Chimney or smoke sauna, the original sauna, is believed
to be the best.

Sauna is a pleasant and also an amusing way to detoxify. Saunas make us perspire and
sweating removes toxins in our body. For the all-natural super detox program one can use
the traditional sauna and the infrared heat sauna. Staying in a sauna enhances blood
circulation and provides more oxygen to our tissues. Exposure to it opens our nasal
passages to drain our sinuses. Sauna is considered the best natural detox solution for
heavy metals toxicity and it also helps to provide arsenic removal from our body. You
should take a shower immediately after you get out of the sauna to wash o� the toxins that
seep through your pores.

Saunas not only o�er natural detoxi�cation, they are also relaxing after a hectic week and
help reduce pain. You can relax and relieve stress and tension in a sauna. Pamper yourself
more and experience at the same time an exquisite detoxi�cation process… Enjoy the
warmth of sauna!
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 Burnout Move On And Rise Up

 It’s the point of no return, and no one can talk you out of whatever decision you have
already made. When you’ve reached that certain stage in your career where you are
completely disillusioned with your job and and where you no longer get any satisfaction
and ful�llment in everything that you do, it’s high time that you give yourself not just a break
but freedom from burnout, stress and anxiety that have been tearing your world apart.

Burnout, Stress & Anxiety

Burnout is characterized by deep-seated sense of disillusionment and exhaustion with a job
or career that used to provide so much excitement and motivation. It happens even to
highly committed and passionate individuals who encounter problems or get involved in
situations where their enthusiasm and passion are gradually being stripped away and
eventually losing the drive to continue going on.

Stress is anything that causes bodily and mental tension which may lead to anxiety and
other illnesses. It can be a situation or a thought that can weigh you down or make you feel
frustrated and angry. On the other hand, anxiety is a feeling of uneasiness and apprehension
over something that is recognized or unknown.

Stress and anxiety are normal parts of everyday life. Both can motivate a person to be
productive and to rise up to the challenge of tough situations. However, too much stress
and too much anxiety can be harmful and may cause physical, emotional, and
psychological problems like infection, heart diseases, and depression. Stress and anxiety at
workplace can lead to burnout.

Dealing With Burnout

Di�erent individuals have varied ways of dealing with stressful situations such as burnout.
Taking a much needed vacation may address the problem of exhaustion and boredom but
may not be e�ective in totally eliminating the sense of disillusionment, stress and anxiety.

l Going Through The Motions – Some people deal with burnout by not dealing with it at all.
To accept it and not do anything about it is one of the worst way to deal with burnout. Such
indi�erence will soon result to anger and bitterness as opportunities pass you by. People
will notice the attitude of just “going through the motions” for the sake of doing or
accomplishing things, or just for the sake of income which the job brings. Eventually, they
will regard you as “doomed” unless you change the situation.
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l Career Change – When the passion and drive that used to inspire you to do your best has
been snu�ed out, disabling you from going on further with your career, make that shift. A
new profession will certainly give you a new perspective. However, changing career may
not credit some of the precious experiences you have already gained as relevant to your
new-found endeavor. Moreover, competition will put you with much younger people who
are willing to accept lower salaries, thus, a�ect your bargaining power. In addition, the
demands of a new career may be much more di�cult to handle due to your lack of
experience than just successfully turning a temporary burnout situation around.

l Changing Jobs – As compared to career change, a change of job within the same �eld of
endeavor or profession is just like having the same job but in a totally di�erent environment.
Your skills and the previous experiences you have acquired will be transferable and allows
you to rededicate your original goals to start anew, without being reminded of the burdens
that come with staying on the same job. Those individuals who were disillusioned their
previous employers may bene�t in job change. However, the downside of this response is
the possibility that you may end up with the same situation again if the cause of burnout is
the job itself and not the other factors such as management and co-workers. Taking this
step positively, one must really understand the cause of burnout and make sure to avoid it.

l Wake-up Call – Some people manage through burnout situations by considering it as a
trigger to re-evaluate their lifestyles and what they want to achieve. This form of stress
management is one of the most positive ways to cope up with burnout. It is dealing with the
sense of failure by talking with somebody who may have experienced the same situation
and help you realized without bias why after all the inputs you have generously given and
e�orts you have exerted to do well did not worked out to your advantage. This person
should not be from the same company to avoid prejudice which may only complicate
matters. Sometimes, this is all that is needed to relieve stress and anxiety that leads to
burnout. The realization may lead you to yourself or to other people as the one to be
blamed. But what is important is to be able to move on without dwelling further on blame
and guilt.

When people come to terms with the situation, they will learn that hard work is not the only
thing that matters, that major achievements need the support of other people, and most
importantly, that they are not superhuman. They will learn to spot and communicate
problems early on to avoid repeating the same mistakes. Consult with your healthcare
providers regarding therapies and stress management programs in order to help you
move on from a burnout situation, stress and anxiety to rise above the demands of a new
and challenging career.
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 The Power Of Emotional Health

 
Man’s obsession with physical �tness is evident wherever you go. There is a phenomenal
increase in the growth of �tness clubs and gyms. People have become conscious of their
body image that they are willing to go the extra mile just to have the same sculptured body
like those that are usually splashed in the pages of the magazines, billboards, TV, and
movie screens. People try to �nd sensible and sustainable ways to achieve and maintain a
physically �t body, yet tend to overlook another important aspect of their well-being: their
emotional health.

It has always been said that a healthy body cannot be divorced from a healthy mind or a
healthy spirit. Emotional health is considered an integral part of man’s overall wellness.
Neglecting your emotional health can damage your physical health in the process.
Research has shown that one of the leading contributors to illness is stress caused by
unresolved emotional issues.

Psychologists believe that emotions, such as fear, joy, sadness, and anger are mental
responses to events, circumstances, people, or our own thoughts and memories. They
course through our conscious and unconscious mind at critical junctures or during
seemingly inconsequential moments of our lives.

Biologists, on the other hand, tell us that our emotions are rooted in self-preservation,
triggering physiological reactions that enable us to �nd food, escape danger, and
reproduce. In his work entitled Emotional Intelligence, author Daniel Goleman pointed out
that, “…all emotions are, in essence, impulses to act, the instant plans for handling life that
evolution has instilled in us.”

Emotions have also evolved into facial expressions and body language so that each
member of the group can signal his or her wants and needs to other members. As John D.
Mayer, a leading expert in the study of emotions, has remarked: “Emotions convey
information…about relationships.”

Emotions are so powerful and actually possess the ability to make us sick, as well as
provide healing. Emotions are relayed to the immune system through the autonomic
nervous system. When people experience anxiety, depression, and other painful emotions,
the immune system can be a�ected and may cause risk for a whole host of illnesses. In the
same way, having a healthy emotional outlook in life can boost the resistance against
disease.

Mayer has emphasized, “People can reason with emotions in the same way they reason
with cognitive information. So you can solve emotional problems just as mathematicians
solve math problems.” However, he also acknowledged that some emotions, such as grief
and anger, can be harder to control or reason with. The interplay of various emotions make
that form of “reasoning” very di�cult.

Not all experts agree that human beings are born with a full range of emotions. Instead,
some theorize that people were born with instincts and urges, along with an innate capacity
for feeling. As people grow older, they develop personalities and nurture relationships with
others, which are valuable experiences that help them expand their feelings into full-
�edged emotions. Having a complete range of emotion is important for overall health and
well-being.

Emotional health consists of �ve key components:

1. Being aware of your emotions. Emotionally healthy people are in touch with their
emotions and can identify and acknowledge them as experience.
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2. Being able to process your emotions. After connecting with their emotions, emotionally
healthy people develop appropriate ways of expressing them.

3. Being sensitive to other people and their emotions and having the ability to empathize.
The ability to identify their own emotions enables emotionally healthy people to identify
emotions in others and to have an intuitive sense of what it feels like to experience them.

4. Being self-empowered. Emotionally healthy people honor their emotions, which
empowers them to ful�ll their goals.

5. Being in healthy relationships. Using their emotional intelligence and empathy,
emotionally healthy people build and maintain strong, functioning relationships.

Just as emotional health can a�ect a person’s physical health, the same is true with one’s
lifestyle making a direct impact on emotional health. Vitamins and minerals stimulates the
production of chemicals in the brain. These are known as neurotransmitters that regulate
our physical and mental health functions, including the way we process emotions. Minor
de�ciencies of these nutrients can lead to depression and irritability, as well as hamper our
ability to concentrate and stay motivated.

De�nitely, unhealthy foods can adversely a�ect emotional health. Excessive intake of
ca�eine demonstrate many of the same physiological and psychological symptoms as
people su�ering from anxiety, while a diet with too much sugar has been linked to
depression, aggression, and impaired judgment.

Many experts believe that people with strong spiritual fervor tend to have healthier immune
systems and are less prone to depression and high blood pressure. It can be surmised that
the faith of religious adherents gave them an enhanced sense of well-being which helped
reduce their levels of stress.
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 Stop Smoking If You Value Life

 
It is a well known fact in the medical community now that smoking and the morbidity and
mortality that is a direct result of this destructive habit. It really is a health care crisis but the
problem is that you wouldn’t know it. Doctors are to blame for this in large part and that is
because they don’t make the decision to stop smoking as important and life saving as it
should be.

Smoking has many deep, deep roots that are intertwined in our culture and environment
otherwise. This is in part what makes it so dangerous, that is that it is so natural. In fact there
are doctors practicing now that as young doctors were suggesting that people take up
smoking in order to reduce the stress in our lives. The other problem is that smoking isn’t
the only quiet killer that we have to deal with. If we get rid of smoking than we will start
dealing with the looming crises of obesity, high fat diets, inactivity, pollution, and on and on.
This is not to say that we should give up but rather not be totally distracted from other
public health issues.

Anyway due to the recent awareness there has been a lot of work into �guring out how to
help people stop smoking. The results of all this work is fortunately encouraging. The major
concern was that it wouldn’t be a good use of the physicians clinic time to counsel and
manage smoking cessation e�orts. The problem was this counseling was one of the key
components to successful treatment of the addiction. Then people started looking not so
much at how much it was costing to have doctors spend time treating this issue but how
much it was costing to allow people to continue to smoke. The numbers are staggering,
and very much in favor of paying physicians to treat this addiction to nicotine.

So all that to say that doctors have gotten good at helping people decide to stop smoking
and to make good on this promise. Treatment usually involves a very well proven
combination of frequent o�ce visits for counseling, contracts to quit, recruiting the support
of family and friends, nicotine replacement, and other pharmacotherapies that help to make
a drastic but life saving change. So if you want to live but haven’t made the plunge, please
seek out a well trained and quali�ed physician. It’s crucial to the success of your goal to
stop smoking.
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 St John S Wort All Natural Way To Quit
Smoking

 
For thousands of years, people have enjoyed the health bene�ts taken from a wide variety
of medicinal plants. Garlic, ginger, and willow bark are just a few of the natural remedies
that have been used by people all around the world in an e�ort to �ght o� illness and
preserve health. Like our ancestors, we too can �nd remedies within our natural
surroundings. Herbs o�er solutions to some of modern society’s most pressing problems,
which includes quitting smoking. Being aware of the dangers of smoking is an e�ective way
to motivate a smoker to drop this habit. The �rst danger of cigarettes is nicotine addiction.
Many harmful elements are contained within a single cigarette stick, and the most
damaging of these is nicotine. When an individual smokes frequently, his body develops a
dependency to the said substance, which becomes harder to break over time. This primary
e�ect of smoking in turn paves the way for other dangers to occur. Once a person
becomes addicted to cigarettes, he will be at risk of acquiring numerous short- and long-
term health problems such as emphysema and bronchitis.

Aside from the said ailments, other equally foreboding dangers of cigarettes are various
types of cancer. Cigarettes contain more than �fty chemicals, all of which have been found
to increase the risk of developing cancer of the lungs, bladder, kidney, throat, and the
mouth.

The dangers of cigarettes a�ect not only the person using the said product but the people
around him as well. Those who are exposed to second-hand smoke may su�er from the
same illnesses. Fortunately, there is a powerful herb called St. John’s Wort that can help
stop smoking naturally. “Wort” is an Old English word for plant. St. John’s Wort increases
levels of dopamine to counteract cravings to smoke cigarettes. Known botanically by its
Latin name, Hypericum perforatum, for its seemingly perforated leaves, it may have gotten
its common name because it blooms around June 24, the Feast of St. John. It is native to
many parts of the world, including the United States. The ancient Greeks utilized this herb
for everything from the healing of wounds to the treatment of melancholy. St. John’s Wort is
one of many herbs used by holistic, alternative medicine practitioners to demonstrate the
healing powers of Nature.

The herbal medicine is commonly used for treating certain kinds of mild to moderate
depression. Advocates of using St. John’s Wort claim that it is non-addictive and free from
the usual side-e�ects of conventional antidepressants. Indeed, many general practitioners
prescribe and actually prefer it over many synthetic drugs.
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Researchers suspect that St. John’s Wort might help restore the balance of the
neurotransmitter serotonin and dopamine during the time when smokers have their �rst
craving of the day. This would help them replace the morning co�ee and cigarette with a
hearty breakfast and so ensure su�ciently high blood sugar levels to avoid mood swings
later in the day. Women, in particular cite mood swings as one of the major reasons for not
giving up.

St. John’s Wort is uniquely formulated to help smokers “kick the habit.” It helps quench the
desire for tobacco, stimulates circulation and respiration, expels phlegm, calms the nerves,
and relieves withdrawal symptoms. It is also e�ective for addressing symptoms of anxiety,
depression, nervousness, and insomnia.

Even though clinical studies to support the e�ectiveness of St John’s Wort for smoking
cessation therapy is still deemed insu�cient, many already consider it to be a viable
treatment option. Instead of taking prescribed drugs, it is worth trying to stop smoking
naturally by using St John’s Wort, and alternative that is safer and cost-e�ective.

Sometimes, choosing to stop smoking naturally by using alternative means such as St.
John’s Wort means going against a doctor’s advice. However, it is always best to consult
your doctor �rst if you plan to use St John’s Wort to kick the smoking habit.
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 A Muscle Building Tip That May Work
Wonders

 
Maybe you want to build up your muscles for your health, or maybe you just want to look
good – there’s nothing wrong with that. Whatever your reason, there’s a right way and a
wrong way to go about it. The truth is, any kind of mass building program is bene�cial to
your heart as well as to your muscles. But if you’re trying to build up your muscles, there
are particular muscle building workouts that are designed speci�cally to help you.

In order to increase the size of muscle, the muscle must be stimulated. One way of
providing the stimulation your muscles need is to exercise so your muscles will grow in
size.A muscle building tip that has helped many to attain their goal is to begin training with
free weights. Strength and resistance exercise will also help by motivating your muscles to
develop.

A workout routine of lifting weights combined with strength training exercises will begin to
gradually bulk up your muscles. Muscle building workouts done on a regular basis will not
only develop muscle mass but will add to your overall health. If you are a beginner, you
will want to start out with lighter free weights and slowly increase the amount of weight you
lift and the number of repetitions you perform.

Free weight training along with strength and resistance training will gradually help your
body develop muscle. You can use this muscle building tip to your advantage if you
remember that Rome wasn’t built in a day, and your muscles won’t be built in a day either.
Building muscle is a slow process, but perseverance is the keyword to success. Anyone
who has gone through the process of building up their muscles will con�rm that they have
been discouraged by the apparent lack of progress, but eventually they reached and
maintained their goal.

Mass building workouts along with strength training will further enhance your chances of
success in building muscle. Bench presses, pull-ups, push-ups, squats, and/or other
exercises that target speci�c muscles are very e�ective in building muscle. It is important
that you rest in between muscle building workouts to allow your muscles time to recover.

Whether you are a beginner or a pro, one common occurrence while doing muscle
building routines is the possibility of muscle spasms. A muscle spasm occurs when a
voluntary muscle (those you can control)bunches up and tightens. Muscle spasms can
occur for several reasons or no reason at all, with the result being a painful muscle
contraction, or muscle spasm. Muscle spasms can sometimes be relieved by resting the
muscle, massaging it or by moving around. The best way to avoid these painful spasms is
to do proper warm-up exercises, and let your muscles rest in between workouts.

If you want to be successful in your e�orts to build muscle mass, it is important to follow
these and other muscle building tips when you begin your muscle building routine.
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 Go For Bottled Water

 
We all know by now the importance of drinking a lot of water everyday. We know the many
ways that drinking water bene�ts our bodies and helps to keep us healthy and strong.
However, many people struggle to actually drink enough water each day. People who �nd
drinking a lot of water during the day inconvenient have not realized how easy it can be
when you drink bottled water.

Bottled water makes it easy and convenient to drink all of your necessary ounces of water
each day. Very few people have the luxury of staying in the same place all day long, so
having bottled water available that you can take on the go is the perfect solution for busy
people. Get a couple of large bottles of water and carry them with you throughout the day.
Having bottled water close by makes it much easier to choose water rather than a soda or
a co�ee when you feel thirsty or tired.

If you happen to forget your bottled water at home, have no fear. Bottled water is great
because it can be purchased inexpensively at so many locations. Stop into a gas station, a
grocery store, or a convenience store and you will see many brands and sizes of bottled
water. Many soda machines are now selling bottled water as well. The truth is that there are
so many easy places to �nd bottled water that you hardly have an excuse to not drink it. If
�nances are an issue consider buying just one or two bottles of water and then reusing
them for a while.

You can enjoy all of the activities you love and get the nourishment you need from bottled
water. Bottled water can come with you on a hike, a bicycle ride, a day at the beach or even
a long jog. You can even plan a weekend long camping trip without having to worry about
�nding fresh water if you’ve packed enough bottled water to make it through the trip.

Bottled water is also great for people who love to travel. Spending a lot of time �ying can
be pretty rough on your body, but having bottled water nearby can keep you hydrated and
energized during your travels. In many places in the world the water is not safe to drink.
Bringing your own bottled water can be a great way to ensure that you’ll stay healthy as
you see other parts of the world.

What are you waiting for? Stop in to a local store and get bottled water today. You have no
real excuse not to.
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 Aerobic Training How Doing It Properly Can
Improve Health

 
A lot of people nowadays are using various medications and going on crash diets to lose
some unwanted pounds and improve their health. Because of this phenomenon, the
bene�ts of aerobic exercises have been overlooked. Two of the more famous forms of
aerobic exercise are running and jogging. Doing these activities lead to improved physical
appearance, healthier heart, and elevated moods.

The primary bene�t of this kind of exercise is a healthy heart. The human body responds to
the increased need for oxygen that comes with running or jogging. As aerobic exercise
takes place, the circulatory system responds by pushing itself harder which prompts the
heart to beat faster. Just like other muscles in the body that receives a healthy dose of
workout, the heart becomes stronger with regular aerobic training. A stronger heart pumps
blood more e�ciently and improve blood �ow to many parts if the body. Because of a
healthy heart, climbing stairs can be a breeze and walking or running long distances may
less di�cult. One’s body therefore becomes more e�cient in handling everyday tasks that
can be encountered.

Like other physical activities, regular aerobic training can give a healthier looking body to
individuals who engage in them. For people who workout regularly, the muscles become
more toned and lean because fat is burned o�. In addition to these physical improvements,
greater muscle density contributes to bone strength and reduce the risk of breaking bones
as one gets older.

Medical studies also add that moderate or intense physical activities may prompt the body
to produce substances called endorphins. These substances are produced by the brain
that may elevate one’s mood and eliminate feelings of stress and anxiety. This e�ect is
called by many health experts as the “runner’s high.”

However, individuals who want to engage in aerobic training should consult health
professionals or train with a professional instructor. Because improper or too much training
may do more harm than good. Extreme exercise may increase the production of stress
hormones like cortisol, epinephrine, and norepinephrine. These hormones aid the body in
switching to a more e�cient fat-burning metabolism to preserve glycogen in the muscles
and aid blood vessels in the delivery of oxygen to the muscles. However, stress overload
can occur if an individuals does not dial down the intensity even for short periods. This may
cause an increase in white blood cells that eliminate bacteria, viruses, and even cancer
cells. When the intense exercise is �nished, the number of immune cells may decrease. It is
theorized that any viruses or bacteria present in this stage may multiply and cause infection
which may weaken the immune system.
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Aerobic training and other physical activities should be done properly to avoid ill-e�ects
that improper or over-training may bring. Individuals who want to engage in such activities
can begin aerobic training by walking or jogging �ve minutes in the morning and another
�ve minutes the evening. The next they they can add a few minutes to each aerobic session.
Soon, they could be walking briskly or jogging for 30 minutes a day and reap the bene�ts
of regular aerobic exercise.
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 Food For Sleep

 
People in the 21st century live in a super-charged society where fast-paced activity always
seem to take priority over out basic need to get su�cient sleep. Today’s active lifestyle is so
enticing, that many individuals compromise the need to rest and get enough sleep.
Because of this attitude, many persons are experiencing malfunctions in the brain, slowed
reaction time, and the ability to focus attention. Oftentimes, these factors leads to lack of
quality judgment in many minor and important situations. Lack of sleep may take its toll on
one’s lifestyle and performance. On the contrary, many adults who get adequate sleep are
happier and are more productive.

Indeed, sleep has many health bene�ts that have often been taken for granted by many. But
because of the stress of today’s lifestyle a lot of people have been experiencing di�culties
in getting quality sleep. Recent medical studies show that food regimens and activity may
play a critical role in determining one’s sleeping patterns. Some foods may improve sleep
while others can make sleep di�cult. Instead of trying food supplements that induce sleep,
medical specialists suggest that people who want to improve their sleep should make wise
choices in their diets.

Foods that promote quality sleep may include green leafy vegetables, whole wheat grains,
cereals, and mushrooms. Fruits like bananas and berries; spices like basil and sage may
also aid in sleep problems. Common method of sleep like a glass of milk is essential in
improving one’s sleeping patterns. Milk contains tryptophan, a kind of amino acid that is
converted into serotonin, a kind of hormone that controls sleep. Other foods that contain
tryptophan are turkey, honey, egg whites, and tuna.

On the other hand, foods that should be avoided are foods that contain ca�eine which may
include-chocolate, cocoa, colas, and some over the counter and prescription medicines.
Spicy foods should also be avoided because they may cause or ingestion or
gastrointestinal re�ux. Sweet or fatty food may also lead to ingestion and cause bloating.
Eating too much should also be avoided because too much meals may cause indigestion,
heart burn or discomfort.

Some advice for achieving good sleep may include the following:

* Establish a schedule and stick to it; sleep when you are sleepy but try to get up and go to
bed each day at about the same time.

* Use a fan or other means of creating a steady, soothing sound to drown out other noises.

* Reduce alcohol and ca�eine intake; avoid ca�eine after noon and don’t use alcohol as a
sedative before bed.

* Get heavy curtains or shades to block out bright light early in the morning if you are
awakening earlier than you’d like.

* Check your medication list. Because some medicines can interfere with sleep, ask your
doctor or pharmacist about the medicines you take.

* Refrain from vigorous exercise within several hours of bedtime.
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* Avoid heavy meals or excessive �uids within an hour or two of bedtime.

Although the use medication and other food supplements are not prohibited, individuals
who want to use medication to aid them in their sleep should always consult doctors
before taking them. These people should bear in mind that the best way to improve sleep is
eat the right food.
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 Eating And Gaining Weight How To Control
The Urge To Splurge

 
I confess: I’m completely addicted to Pringles. My determination weakens every time I think
about munching into one, hearing the crunch, and getting that �rst taste of its yummy
�avor. Pure heaven. Although you don’t �ip over chips, probably there’s another food that
lures you into the refrigerator or the pantry cabinet. According to one study, 97% of women
(compared to 68% of men) experience cravings on food.

How do you control these urges that drag you in an intoxicated shape away from your diet
plan and down into the swirling vortex of pleasure? I researched on the topic to give you
expert advice on how to enjoy that art called eating without turning in into a feeding frenzy.
Read on – and never again feel guilty about eating a chocolate chip cookie.

Take Charge of Your Eating Habits.

Try to control the number of food cravings you experience. It appears to be impossible for
humans like us, but if you psyche yourself and develop fewer cravings, then slowly you’ll
submit to fewer cravings.

According to one study of nearly 500 women, researchers found that women who
received a daily 1, 200 milligram calcium supplement reduced their number of
premenstrual food cravings by 54%. To reach the same result by getting the needed
calcium intake from food, rely on skim milk and yogurt. Sounds a bit di�cult for all lactose
intolerant? Try some calcium-forti�ed foods or juices like cheese and calcium-�lled orange
juices. If you don’t feel you can get su�cient calcium from food, make up the di�erence
using a supplement of calcium carbonate or calcium citrate.

How about something relaxing? When you’re anxious, the body produces more of the
hormone cortisol, which may increase the amount of carbohydrates you want to eat.
Sweets or carbohydrates temporarily increase our levels of serotonin, making us feel calm
and relaxed.

Thus, one way of helping curb your sweet tooth, rent some videos, text your funniest
friends, or schedule a spa weekend. Why not have a bit of chocolate once in a while? When
you begin including small amounts of these forbidden foods into your diet, a funny thing
happens: You don’t crave them anymore.

Distinguish speci�c cravings from hunger. Suppose you drive by a fast food outlet and all
of a sudden, you develop a deep craving for French fries. Rather than rushing down the
drive thru section, reassess your urge. Turn on your favorite music and switch your
attention away from the fries idea. Suppose, on the other hand, you feel the need to satisfy
not the urge but your hunger, select an apple pie or salad as a substitute.
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Cut Hundreds of Calories.
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 Ten Tips For Winter Wellness

 1. Go for a walk even when the weather is really cold – your body has to work overtime to
get warm and you may burn up to 50% more calories than you would on the same walk in
summer! But remember, go a little slower until you get warm and keep up the hydration.

2. If you �nd it hard to get motivated to exercise in winter…just think of spring and how much
harder it is to get back into shape rather than maintain your �tness throughout the winter.

3. Be aware of tendonitis and stress fracture if you don’t exercise in winter and expect to
pick up where you left o� after a whole winter with no exercise.

4. Instead of picking up a cup of hot chocolate to keep yourself warm, try a herbal
beverage.

5. Gain an interest in indoor sports as opposed to cycling and jogging outdoors. Don’t forget
that swimming at an indoor pool is an option for a great cardio workout!

6. The cold air and indoor heaters can dry out your skin. Make sure you drink at least 8
glasses of water each day and use moisturizers throughout winter.

7. Buy some indoor plants to soften up the dry atmosphere caused through heating. Indoor
plants give o� moisture and oxygen and the colours will brighten up a dull day outside.

8. Caught a cold or �u? If the infection is above the neck (nose, throat) you could be OK to
complete a low intensity workout. However, if you have symptoms that are worse than an
average cold (chest congestion, muscle aches), exercise will only make you worse and
delay your recovery. Rest is the best medicine.

9. Wear the right clothes when exercising in winter. Polypropylene is the perfect fabric to
wear underneath a tracksuit, which will provide great insulation but minimise moisture loss.
Gore-Tex is a fabric used widely for providing protection from the rain and wind.

10. Feel like sitting on the couch with a video and snacking on a cold, wet day? Reach for a
protein bar or packet of soy nuts instead of high energy, high fat snacks.
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 Guaranteed Weight Loss

 
Guaranteed weight loss is a goal that millions of people in the developed world are striving
for. Sometimes losing weight can be vital to even staying alive, and that only adds to the
pressures. Whether you are in that extremely serious situation, or whether you just want to
lose a few pounds for appearance’s sake, guaranteeing weight loss is not easy. Keep
reading to discover some methods which will guarantee your weight loss, so long as you
apply them.

1

Skipping. This is a very intense form of aerobic exercise, and is sure to produce results if
you can keep up a consistent regime of a few minutes each day. Boxers use skipping as
part of some of the most arduous training regimes in sport. Keep up a consistent skipping
regime, and you will lose weight. It also has the advantage of being cheap, and it is even
possible to skip indoors.

2

Replace other carbohydrates with baked or boiled potatoes. Not all carbohydrates are
equal, and some, like fries, have been cooked in oil or fat. A baked or boiled potato will still
be �lling, but without the extra calories of so many of the other choices. Keep this up
consistently, and it can make a major di�erence.

3

Weight loss means hard work. For most of us, weight loss is not that hard. So much comes
down to consistently applying the method you have decided on. More often than not, the
people who are not seeing the desired results are the ones who are not consistently
following their plan. Provided your plan is sound and coherent, hard work will guarantee
success.

4

Don’t rely on just diet, or just exercise. Trying to lose weight by only concentrating on one
side of the equation is very much doing things the hard way. We especially see people
relying on diet, and not doing any exercise. This will mean that the metabolism of the body
is not stimulated to burn fat as well as it should be, making the dieting that much harder.

So many people dream of being able to lose weight in a guaranteed way. That dream is not
impossible, provided you are prepared to work hard at it. Click the links below to �nd some
great resources for losing weight.
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 The Power Of Your Subconscious Mind

 
Scientists say that we only use 10% of our minds. Think about what I just said. We use only
10% of our minds! We are wasting the other 90%. Think of it this way….what if we only used
10% of our salary? Could we survive on 10% of our salary? No way, unless your Bill Gates.
What about eating only 10% of the food we make? Wouldn’t that be a waste of food? What
if we slept only 10% of 8 hours or 80 minutes a day? Could we survive? What if we had only
10% of the oxygen that was available? Could we survive? The answer to all these questions
is a resounding NO!

So why do we put up with using only 10% of our brain? Look at your life. Are you living the
life you want….on your terms? Are you happy with what you’ve created or do you think it
could be better? Chances are that you are living to only 10% of your abilities. What if you
could make your life 100, 500, or 1,000% better? I can hear you now saying…”That’s
impossible” or “that’s too hard to do.” If you did say that, you’re repeating the same pattern
in your life, which is you are using only 10% of your brain or less.

If you’re happy with using just the 10% of your brain then stop reading now. If you’re not
satis�ed and want to be able to use the rest of it then keep reading. Think about the
greatness you can achieve by using your entire mind. There have been a number of great
teachers of using the mind, such as Napoleon Hill, Ralph Waldo Emerson, Maxwell Maltz
and many others. These men knew the secret to using the power of your mind and how to
tap into it.

I’m here to tell you that you currently posses the most powerful tool in the Universe….your
SUBCONSCIOUS MIND. Your subconscious mind knows everything. It has all the answers if
you just use it correctly. It can lead you to a life of harmony, wealth, health, joy and
success! This is possible with all aspects of your life.

It’s not your fault. You were never taught how to use your mind. The past is over and today
can be a new start. It doesn’t matter what happened before today, what matters is what
happens from today on. You must believe in your subconscious mind and know that it can
allow you to lead a life of joy and success.

Let’s start o� with a very simple procedure. Use your subconscious mind as an alarm
clock. Before going to bed at night, tell it what time you want to get up. Let’s say you want
to wake up at 7:00am. Before going to bed, tell your subconscious mind to “wake me up at
7:00am” and while saying this visualize a clock that reads 7:00.

The �rst step in changing your life is to start making impressions on your subconscious
mind. You can so this by making a�rmations as well as thinking certain thoughts. For
example, let’s say you want to attract money in your life. You can simply repeat these
words “I am wealth and success”. Repeat these words several times a day. It’s best to say
them in the morning when you get up and right before you sleep. This is when your mind is
in an alpha state. When saying them, make sure you really mean them and focus on the
words. Don’t feel it’s a chore or else it will not do you any good. You can also say them
while meditating. Page 22
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This can work for anything. Make sure the a�rmations are positive and not stating the
negative. For example, if you want to quit smoking, don’t say “I don’t smoke”. Instead say
“My lungs are pure and healthy and I am cigarette free.” “I am” are two of the most powerful
words in the English language.

Also, it’s very important to think positively, don’t say to yourself, “I’m just never lucky” or “I’m
just meant to be poor.” Think the opposite, “I am lucky” or “Things always work out to my
favor” and I am wealthy and successful.” If you have trouble believing yourself when you
say them then change them to become more believable. You can start small or say “I am
becoming wealthy.”

If you need help with a problem or are in a situation where you have to make a tough
decision and don’t know which is the best for you. Ask your subconscious mind for help.
Let’s say you are contemplating two separate job o�ers and you are having trouble
deciding between the two. Ask your subconscious mind for help by asking it. You may say
something like “In�nite wisdom of my subconscious mind, I ask for your help in deciding
what is best between these two job o�ers, I ask for your help and guidance in making a
decision that is best for me.”

Be still and listen to your subconscious mind. Close your eyes if need be and do not force
anything to come to you but just be still and listen. If the answer doesn’t come right away,
that’s ok. It’s probably searching for the answer and it may take a little bit of time. But, I
assure you, the answer will come…..maybe the next day or next week. You just need to be
alert and have your antennas up. The answer may come from something outside of you,
perhaps after you wake up. You may be clear in your thoughts on what to do. You may
read or hear something that may enlighten you on what to do. You may receive your
answer by running into a friend and he may say something that may help you decide. Just
be patient and do not get frustrated and think too much about it. By doing so, you are
delaying the answer form coming to you.
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 What To Eat To Gain Weight And Build
Muscle

 
Are you underweight and don’t know what to eat to gain weight? Millions of dollars are
spent each year on magazines, books, and weight gain supplements. Gaining weight does
not happen overnight and requires a commitment from you, but does not have to be hard if
you work out and eat the proper foods in large enough amounts.

Numerous people are continually searching for the fastest ways to gain weight and don’t
know what to eat. If you truly want to learn what to eat to gain weight and maintain it, a diet
rich in calories and protein combined with a regular weight-training regimen will help you
accomplish your goals.

If you are looking for the best weight gain supplement for you, take into account your diet
and exercise routine before making a decision. Weight gain supplements can be very
bene�cial when used in conjunction with the proper diet and weight training routine.

The major part of your calorie and protein consumption should come from the foods you
eat. Substituting a weight gain supplement for a meal is never a good idea. Your body
needs the natural nutrients found in lean meats, poultry, �sh, vegetables, and
carbohydrates. Weight gain supplements can be used e�ectively as a weight gain aid when
they are used to supplement your diet, not replace part of it.

A diet consisting of large amounts of protein, fats, carbs, and high in calories is essential to
any weight gaining e�ort aided by weight gain supplements. Training with weights is
necessary if you want to build new muscle tissue, and a weight gain supplement can be
used after a workout, in between meals, or as a snack but should never replace a meal.

Protein is a major component of any diet designed to add body weight. Lean red meats,
�sh, poultry, and eggs are excellent sources of protein. Several small meals per day
containing large amounts of protein are crucial to your weight gaining e�ort. The question
of what to eat to gain weight is not as complicated as some believe.

Along with plenty of protein, fats and carbohydrates are a big part of any weight gaining
diet. By avoiding sweets and empty calories, you will give your body the fuel it needs to
add body mass and build new muscle tissue through the nutritious foods you eat at
regular intervals during the day.

If you are �nding it di�cult to stick to a weight gain diet, try eating �ve or six smaller meals
per day instead of three large ones. Keep in mind that a piece of chicken and a baked
potato is always better than a shake, bar, or pill.

If you should decide to use a weight gain supplement, make certain you consume
adequate amounts of food each day in addition to the supplement. Weight gain
supplements can give you added protein and calories and may be especially helpful if
used immediately following weight training. Always be certain your diet contains all the
required elements and use weight gain supplements wisely.
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Learning what to eat to gain weight is a relatively simple task. Increase your calorie intake
and make certain you are eating healthy, protein rich foods. This combined with weight
training and plenty of rest should allow your body to bulk up e�ectively and help you
maintain your new body shape.
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 Lack Of Vitamins Is The Result Of Careless
Nutrition

 
One of the most common de�ciencies is that in iron; about two to three millions of people
su�er from the lack in iron in their blood and some develop the anemia hypo ferric or the
iron-de�ciency, which is the latest stage of this kind of de�ciency. Those who are usually in
high risk are children and women in fecundity periods. Until the 80-ties this phenomena was
very common with babies and little children. Although iron was added to babies’ drops
without testing the hemoglobin level contained in their blood, the de�ciency was still
evident.

Lack of iron in nursery may cause strange behavior and irreversible damages to the
nervous system. Kids who su�er from this de�ciency would later have studying di�culties.
There is more that one reason for this de�ciency and there are diseases that might cause it
regardless to the way you eat. One of the latest discoveries is that the infection with the
germ called Helicobacter pylori also causes iron de�ciency.

What I would suggest is to do a blood test and see what are you lacking and why is that.
Scienti�c result would help you chose the right treatment – sometimes it’s safer to rely on
medicine than trying out a friend’s advise. Those who seem to experience the very same
symptoms may su�er from something entirely di�erent that you. Make sure to eat food that
contains iron in it – apples, serials, etc. Right nutrition is much similar to a diet; though it does
not always meant to help you lose weight. Lacks and de�ciencies are the reasons for
feeling weary and sleepy. General weakness can be very disturbing especially if you intend
to attain an active life style. If any of the symptoms appear familiar to you, you should
de�nitely get yourself checked! Remember, Health is the most important aspect of your life.
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 Exercise Your Way To Stress Reduction

 It is easy to let stress take over your life. From career to family to health to money to any
and everything in between, most people feel like there simply isn’t enough time in a day to
get everything done. Stress is bad enough in and of itself, but stress can also cause real
physical and emotional harm if it is allowed to go unchecked. There are many drugs that
are designed to reduce stress, but is putting extra drugs and chemicals in your system
really the best way to balance things out? There is a better way to reduce stress in your life.

One of the best and most tried and true ways for reducing stress is through meditation.
Though it may sound intimidating, meditation has occurred in every culture in one form or
another through out history. The following steps will help you learn to clear your mind and
relax, and you will be amazed at how the stress seems to just melt away!

Begin each relaxation time by reducing distractions, noise, and interruptions. Give yourself
the time and privacy you need. Find a comfortable sitting position, wear loose and
comfortable clothing. Relax and take several deep breathes. Close your eyes and try to
mentally focus on one peaceful word, thought, or image. If there is a picture, a memory,
anything that tends to calm you, try to picture that. For some people it’s the sound of the
ocean, for others waterfalls, and for yet others, the memory of staring o� a mountain peak.
Clear your head, and let your muscles loosen up, don’t worry about what is going on
around you. Relax and enjoy the peace that your image brings to you.

When you feel yourself drifting away from the image, don’t force it to stay. This is a good
time to stop. Stretch and exhale deeply as you wrap up. This is the most initial and basic
form of meditation. While it would work in and of itself to reduce stress, this is also the basis
for several other exercises and meditations. When you choose to push on, you will always
want to start with this basic meditation and relaxation. As you go into further exercises,
concentrate on whatever phrases help you relax. “Nice and easy,” is a good generic one,
while Christian meditation may use a scripture such as “Be still, and know I am the Lord.”
There are meditative scriptures for almost any faith, and plenty of non-religious phrases,
chants, or incantations. Find the phrase that works for you, and look around for other
exercises. Meditation is a great way to relax, and will do more to improve your health and
reduce stress than any drug, and the only side e�ect is a calmer healthier life as a result of
your improved mood!
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Six Steps To Unleashing The Peace
Within

 
We live in a hectic and uncertain world, with violence and chaos surrounding us every
minute of the day. We are getting busier and busier and being bombarded with
commercialism and adverts from every angle. Just like many of us I have been looking for
a way to break the constant information overload to help give my mind a chance to relax
and after many years of studying and test trying the art of meditation by many of the great
religions like Budhism I have found a simple six step formula that helps me to unleash the
inner peace that really wishes to come out.

Step 1 – Find a cool quiet place

The �rst step in unleashing your inner peace is to �nd somewhere that will allow you to feel
safe whilst meditating and undisturbed. Some of the sorts of places you might consider are
sitting on the ground in the garden, near a river, or if you are like me and bound to the city,
simply sitting in your lounge room will su�ce. There are though a few key things that you
must consider -

There should be little tra�c noise

There is Nothing worse than to just start meditating to hear the sound of the air brakes on a
truck going o� or an ambulance or police car going past.

Be Free From Distractions

When you �rst start meditating you will �nd it maybe di�cult to get started but with a little
practice, and that is the fun part, you will �nd over time that you will get better at it but in the
early stages a little distraction from your children or noise can make it very di�cult.

You Must Feel Safe

With todays society being the way that it is, you must have a sense of well being before
starting your meditation. If you have a sense of insecurity you will �nd that it is very di�cult
to release your anxieties and most importantly your thoughts.

Be Comfortable

Most meditation periods usually will last around 20 minutes. When you �rst start o� you
may �nd that it takes a good 10 minutes to get to a point of being relaxed so make sure that
you sit on a comfortable surface before starting the meditation process. I am a great
believer in sitting on the �oor however if you �nd it di�cult to sit upright for any period of
time, simply sit against the wall. Doing this can also help you with your sense of feeling safe.
If you �nd it more comfortable sitting in a chair, try your meditation that way. I do not
recommend sitting on a couch simply because you run the risk that you may fall asleep
and whilst that is great before going to bed, it is not recommended as the outcome to the
meditation process.
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Step 2 – Use a Light Incense

Depending on where you are, you may �nd that a light incense will help you break through
the barriers when you �rst start meditating. If you are like me and are constantly on the rush
and stressed, when you �rst stop you might �nd that it is really di�cult to focus on your
meditation because of the buzz running through your blood so using a light incense like
lavendar can certainly help.

You can purchase incense from any number of stores like chinese food stores, oriental
food stores or even some of the mystics stores and there are certainly many places on the
web where you can purchase a light incense. Be warned though that it is illegal in some
countries to buy incense via mail order and more so only buy from a reputable dealer as
you never know what you could be importing.

Step 3 – Put some quiet music on

The saying, “Music Soothes the Savage Beast” is never a more truer statement then when
trying to �nd your inner world of peace. Playing some quiet music will certainly help soothe
the buzz you have after a hard day but be very cautious on the type of music you choose.
You need to ensure you choose music that will slow you down rather than increase your
heart rate.

Many meditation gurus will recommend music like �owing water, a rushing stream or the
sounds of the great outdoors, which will all certainly be suitable for this process but what I
�nd the most useful is music from the Baroque period.

The music from this period has particular elements that make it suitable and more
conjucent to helping you �nd that inner peace. Baroque music is built on 60 beats per
minute, which funnily enough is the same as what our hearts should be doing. What some
research has shown is that listening to music that has 60 beats per minute actually
increases the alpha waves that cause calmness on both the left and right side of the brain.
The outcome of this is that you will becom calm and relax, similar to if you whistled a tune.
Research has also shown that this “alpha state” can help in your learning process, creativity
and more importantly becoming more calm.

Step 4 – Focus on Your Breathing. Breath In and Out

Now that we have the elements we need to meditate, it is now time for you to try . My
preferred way to sit when I meditate is to cross my legs and to place my hands on my
knees with my open palms up. If you can not cross your legs simply sit with your legs layed
out �at. If you are sitting in a chair, simply spread your leg apart a little and place your
hands on your knees.
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The next step in the path towards peaces is to close your eyes and to breath in deeply and
then slowly exhail the air. You need to consistently repeat this process but whilst you are
doing this, there are a few important things to remember. When you �rst start to meditate
you will �nd that as you relax, the things that bothered you during the day will start to
resurface and come to the forefront of your mind and we need to stop this during your
meditation period because if you do not, you can end up being more stressed then when
you started. Whilst you are breathing, simply look into the depths of the darkness and clear
you mind.

If you are �nding it di�cult to let go, try this technique. Whilst breathing in slowly,
concentrate in your minds eye on the number one and focus on the number as you exhail.
Then as you take your second breath, change the number one to a number two and then
focus on the number two and maintain that focus as you exhail. With each new breath,
focus on the next number. However, if at any time your focus gets away from you and you
start thinking about making dinner or what you are going to do tomorrow, then simply
restart from the number one. You will �nd that after a while using this process will really
help you to maintain that focus and start to bring out that inner peace a lot quicker.

If you are having di�culty sleeping I �nd that using the counting process and the breathing
process really helps a lot. Once again it does take time to master the technique but the
more you practice the better you will get at it.

Step 5 – Clear Your Mind

Once you have mastered the process of breathing and getting into a relaxed state, the next
stage is to clear your mind. This can take a little bit of work and will take a while to conquer
but when you do conquer it, you will really no what inner peace is. To clear your mind, you
will simply not think of anything but just exhist. The key to clearing your mind is to focus on
the space around you (whilst your eyes are closed) without thinking about a thing.

When you do this, an overwhelming sense of peace will come over your. You will �nd that
the endorphins will give you a tingling feeling through out your body and you will be
extremely calm. You will �nd as time goes on that you can in fact turn the tingling on at your
own will but that comes with practice.

Step 6 – Feel the Rush of Peace

The Budhists talk of meditating to reach enlightenment and whilst it can take a life time or
two to achieve that, I can certainly say that when you do get to that point where you have
let go of your surroundings and you are at peace its certainly feels like a whole new world.
At the very least, not being stressed and feeling that constant buzz caused by the
pressures of our day-to-day lives, will certainly give you a new de�nition of normal.
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When you feel that your time for meditation is over, slowly allow your mind to start to think.
You will �nd that its actually a lot easier than you think. Then slowly open your eyes and
become more aware of your surroundings. Give yourself a good �ve minutes before you
rush to get up but when you do, you should feel a sense of calm and peace around your
body, mind and soul.
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Low Carb Diet Plans

 
Word “Diet” actually refers to what a person eats or drinks during the course of a day and
our body weight is the result of what and how much we eat and drink. Therefore, for
maintaining a healthy body and to look good we must follow a proper Diet Plan.

For a diet to be ideal, it must be nutritionally balanced, i.e., it must include wide variety of
foods with enough calories and nutrients. And a Diet Plan should be easy to follow so that
one can maintain the consistency following it throughout his life. Nutrition plays a great role
in your health.

As we all know that negligent and mismanaged eating habits lead to the health problem
called Obesity, people are a�ected with it globally. It is the major cause for diseases like
diabetes, heart attack, di�erent types of cancer, osteoarthritis etc. Hence, a suitable diet
plan will play a vital role to escape from Obesity.

Low carbohydrate or Low Carb Diet is a diet with less assemblage of carbohydrate with
increased proportion of protein and fat. It is recommended to the people who are obese
and diabetic, with high cholesterol level, high blood pressure and hypoglysemia.Excess
intake of carbohydrate results in weight gain because it allows body to produce and
release high amount of insulin, resulting high blood pressure, that damages blood vessels
by raising the level of triglycerides which is a fat present in the blood and it lowers HDL
cholesterol level that protects against heart diseases.

Moreover, low carb diet is bene�cial as it promotes decreased amount of insulin
production and allows consumption of fat as energy source.

Various components of a low carb diets are saturated fat like stearic acid found in beef and
other fats including coconut oil, olive oil, butter, cheese, lard, �sh oil, tallow, palm kernal oil,
peanut oil, and �axseed oil with unlimited amounts of meat, limited amount of green
vegetables can be taken, with a good supplement of vitamin and minerals.

Before taking “Weight Loss” sessions one must know the actual requirement of Weight Loss
Supplements. If you need to burn more calories throughout day, you may need
thermogenic supplements. If you need to control your overeating habit, then you may need
appetite-control supplements.

With a boom in the weight loss industries, we see plenty of weight loss products
everywhere. Weight loss supplements includes pills from Herbalife and Metabolife, fat-
burners, stackers and other diet or sports supplements.

When we come across word “Herbal,” we feel that it is all safe to consume it, but it was
reported that herbal pills containing Ephedra have shown many side e�ects similar to
weight loss drugs. So, manufacturers are now trying to make weight loss supplements
Ephedra free.
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As the saying goes “slow and steady wins the race.” Accordingly, if anyone follows a diet
plan thoroughly without any break and without taking help from weight loss supplements,
result will be permanent, health friendly and more satisfying.
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 Tips For Healthy Eating During The Holiday
Season

 
The time from Thanksgiving to New Year’s Day has to be the hardest few weeks to stick to a
healthy eating lifestyle or any diet for that matter. We are constantly tempted by sweats,
treats and just way to much food in general. I would like to share a few tips with you that
have helped me in the past to stay on track between now and the end of the year.

1) Make sure you eat before you go to any holiday gathering. You know you will be
tempted by all sorts of unhealthy but yummy foods. Make sure you don’t go overboard by
eating something that is good for you before you go. Try to make sure you are not hungry
when you arrive, or you will be much more tempted to overeat as well.

2) Drink some water before you go and alternate higher calorie drinks like alcoholic
beverages, eggnog or hot chocolate with water while you are at the holiday party. Drinks
can have a lot of hidden calories in them, so watch out. Diet sodas are another good option.

3) Fill you plate with some “good ” foods �rst. Pick some raw vegetables, but go easy on the
dip. Turkey breast, and lean ham or pork roast are other good choices. Don’t forget a nice
plate of salad with a low fat dressing and some fresh fruit for dessert.

4) Don’t cut your favorite holiday treats completely out. If you don’t allow yourself the
occasional small indulgence, you will be much more likely to break down and binge on all
those cookies and treats. The key is to enjoy small portions or bites of your favorite foods. If
you have a soft side for chocolate chip cookies then go ahead and indulge, but limit
yourself to one a day or every few days. Of course the same applies if you prefer
cheesecake or gingerbread men.

Eat several small meals a day. This old tip holds especially true during the holiday season.
We tend to skip meals and indulge in one large holiday dinner with the entire family. Don’t
starve yourself all day. Get some snacks in and most importantly start your day with a
good, healthy breakfast. You will be able to enjoy your holiday more by stabilizing your
blood sugar. You don’t want to spend the day being grumpy from not eating for hours, or
be the �rst ready for a nap after overeating.

5) Use the busy shopping season and burn some extra calories. If you are heading to the
mall, park a little further away, or take your time and do a round of window shopping all
through the mall before you buy. Every few extra steps that you take count. Just don’t
reward yourself afterwards with food. For extra motivation to get more walking in, consider
wearing a pedometer. See http://www.walkingo�theweight.com for more information on
walking and using a pedometer.
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6) Take some time to relax. The holidays can be a very stressful season if we let them. Many
of us (including myself) tend to overeat or medicate ourselves with food when we are
stressed. Work in some extra time just for you. Sit in front of the �re with a good book or
your favorite magazine, go get your nails done, take a bath or go for a walk. Do whatever
works for you to calm you down and help you distress.

Above all, enjoy the holidays and remember they are not only about food, but more
importantly about family spending quality time together. Treat yourself to some new
holiday candles, listen to your favorite Christmas tunes, or go for a drive through a lit up
neighborhood this year. Have fun during this special time of the year and enjoy that
occasional cookie.
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 The Basics Behind Weight Loss

 
So you want to lose weight? Well you are not the only one. Are you aware that the latest
statistics show us that more than half the population of the United States are overweight
and about Eighty percent of theses people are on a diet at any one time?

It would stand to reason that if diets worked and eighty percent of the overweight people in
the USA are on a diet at any given time then percentage would begin to fall. However it
does not! There are still �fty percent of Americans overweight and this percentage is rising
every year.

Unfortunately the statistics also show us that the majority of people who actually do lose
weight after following a diet regain all the weight in a very short time. These people do not
get the basics correct before they start their weight loss plan. Therefore, if you plan to begin
a weight lose diet you must ensure that you get the basics correct so you do not become
just another statistic!

In this New Age of Information Technology there are all kinds of diets, pills. Potions and
plans at your �ngertips which you can easily access with the click of a mouse button. Due
to the vast array of choices, combined with so many di�erent opinions, it can become
overwhelming and seem impossible to decide which one is the best for you. It is essential
therefore that before you begin investigating methods for losing weight you take some
initial steps. Here are a several valuable tips to begin with.

Start by consulting a professional who specializes in weight loss. This does not mean
someone who runs weight-watchers or your next door neighbour who lost 20 lbs in 2
weeks! Begin your search for such a person by contacting your own doctor. Although your
own doctor will probably not specialize in weight loss or nutition he or she is a highly trained
professional who has a thorough working knowledge of the human body. In additional
he/she will very likely be able to recommend a more specialised practitioner and give you
contact information.

Next – watch your fat intake and the fat content of the foods you are buying. Many times
people launch into a diet and watch every tiny calorie they consume but fail to read the fat
content on the label of their food products. Calories do count but fat is a much more
important consideration. Fat is a huge factor in weight gain and by eliminating as much of it
from your diet you can lose weight without it overly adversely a�ecting the amount of food
you eat. By reducing your fat intake you will see a dramatic e�ect on your overall weight-
loss and on your health!

Page 36



THEFABNUTRITION.COM

Try to keep a food diary outlining what you eat and how you feel about the food you eat.
Health and nutritional professionals strongly advise this as a �rst and powerful step in your
weight management. Keeping a diary of your food intake, your feelings around food and
your exercise routines is a powerful way to analyse your eating habits. Being disciplined
enough to keep a diary will allow you to see if there are any emotional reasons, like stress,
loneliness or boredom for example, that are contributing to your eating patterns.

Research a few weight loss plans and pick one that you think you could stick with or
perhaps even enjoy. Look into the history of the weight loss plan. Read other people’s
comments about it to �nd out which one has the highest permanent positive gains. Look at
what food is allowed on the diet and which foods are not. Does it incorporate some kind of
�tness program? What amount of exercise is required? Will you have enough time and
motivation to cook all those strange dishes?

There is absolutely no point launching in starting a diet or weight loss plan if you know you
are going �nd it extremely di�cult and get discourage at the very begining. Use your food
diary to plan ahead. Once you have chosen your desired plan show it to your doctor or
health care professional and make sure they approve of it! Many diets and weight loss
plans can be very dangerous and health threatening. Make sure your plan is followed to the
letter as you may be doing damage that you are unaware of if you do not. For example, a
very low calorie diet that is within the recommended calorie-intake level, can cause long-
lasting harmful e�ects to your body if you start skipping meals!

Once you begin make sure you write all your positive gains into your food diary. Do not
berate yourself if you fall short on your goals. Be sure to give yourself the appropriate
positive approval when you do succeed. Praise yourself for reaching each goal, even if you
didn’t lose the weight you wanted congratulate yourself when you follow your plan – you
are proving to yourself that you have the will-power to do it!

Don’t allow yourself to become too discouraged if you miss a target. You are still going in
the right direction by staying focused and disciplined. Spoil yourself a little when you
succeed. Buy yourself some new clothes for your new body and enjoy the fact that you
have done your best. This is positive reinforcement and will help you to maintain your
dietary plan and your weight in the long term.
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 Avoid Holiday Weight Gain

 
As the holidays approach, a feeling of dread creeps in. Not only is money getting tighter,
but your pants are, too. It’s the same old story. Colder weather keeps you stuck indoors,
while the yummy holiday cooking fattens you up. Not this year. Not me! I refuse to gain
those holiday pounds and you can, too. No, you don’t have to sign any contracts at an
expensive gym. You can get the body you want on a limited budget.

You may not realize it, but workout videos are more fun and exciting than they used to be.

Workout videos are also much less expensive than a gym membership or buying home
workout equipment like a treadmill or elliptical trainer.

If the thought of buying workout videos reminds you of leg warmers and striped leotards,
you’ve got some catching up to do. You’re not stuck with the boring workout videos of the
80s and 90s anymore. Believe it or not, the same sought-after trainers who get paid the big
bucks to train celebrities can be on call to train you in your own home for pennies a day.

Some of the newest �tness trends are available on video.

Ballet:

Have you always envied a ballet dancer’s lean and graceful body? Several ballet videos
are now available as workout videos. One of the most popular choices right now was
created by the famous New York City Ballet. Although you won’t learn to be the next prima
ballerina training with exercise video at home, you will shape and lengthen your muscles
for a graceful body.

Belly Dancing:

Shimmy your way to a great waistline. Whether you want an instructional video to teach
you proper belly dancing technique or you just want to exercise with belly dance moves,
you’ll �nd a wide variety of videos available.

Exotic Dancing:

You read that right. If you’ve ever thought it would be fun to learn sexy moves, then this is
for you. In the privacy and safety of your own home, you can bump and gyrate to your
heart’s content. I have also heard that laughter is good for your abs, so you’ll have that
covered as well, especially if you have a mirror in your workout room.

Yoga or Pilates:

If you’re looking for a sleek, lean body, �rm core, or more �exibility, then there are hundreds
of yoga and Pilates videos to choose from. You’ll �nd yoga for adults as well as yoga for
kids. Yes, kids get stressed, too. Yoga is a great way to teach them to relax.

Fitness videos for kids:
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Oftentimes kids can be the best motivators. If you put in a Sesame Street dance video and
your three year old asks you to dance with Elmo, you can hardly say “no”.

Once you’ve chosen a trend or video you are interested in, set a speci�c time each day to
“meet” with your personal trainer. It’s best to rotate at least two di�erent forms of exercise
(or videos) to avoid repetitive use strains. You can do di�erent videos each day, or alternate
a walk, bike ride or other activity you enjoy on your non-video days. As long as you are
moving, you’re keeping those spare pounds from �rmly attaching to your body.

So, don’t sign that costly gym membership agreement just yet. Blow the dust o� the
exercise videos in your cabinet, get some good walking shoes, or check out the hottest
trends at your favorite online store. It’s the frugal way to go.
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 Weight Management Advice For All Star
Signs

 Take a break from the serious side of dieting and see how the planets a�ect your weight. Of
course, astrology cannot o�er a scienti�c answer to obesity, but you may be surprised at
how closely you �t the description for your star sign. Who knows, maybe the stars do have
an in�uence over your eating habits and your general approach to dieting. Check out the
advice for your star sign below, and see how closely you �t the pro�le.

AQUARIUS (20 Jan – 18 Feb)

Advice: Look for maximum support and avoid over-strict diets.

Overweight Aquarians are typically drawn to the mysterious. So initially they may be
tempted by fad diets, supplements and food combining. Usually however, they end up
choosing a more healthy diet, and because they tend to be optimistic and independent,
they don’t quit easily. Even so, they need �exibility in their diet, as they do not like being
pinned down. Also, the unpredictable nature of many Aquarians means they can �ip from
being a perfect dieter one day to a binge eater the next! Lastly, being private people, they
tend not to join support groups – which can be a disadvantage. For best results, they
should choose a �exible eating plan combined with an online support group where they
can share their ups and downs without losing their privacy.

PISCES (19 Feb – 20 Mar)

Advice: If you’re overweight, don’t ignore the problem. Find a good incentive.

It’s not uncommon for Piscean dieters to say one thing, but then do the opposite! So their
eating habits don’t always match their good intentions! That said, they are good organizers
and once they start a diet they plan it well. Since they enjoy their food, they should choose a
diet plan with plenty of variety. And for best e�ect, they should use their wonderful
imagination to visualize how they will look when they reach their goal. Alas, Pisceans don’t
�nd it easy to start dieting. Often they depend on someone else to suggest it to them.
Support is crucial for them as they are easily distracted. One critical comment can destroy
their motivation, while even a minor amount of stress can drive them to bingeing. Despite
this, young Pisceans tend to lose weight quite easily once they develop a rhythm. However,
older Pisceans tend to gain weight easily. To minimize this, they should take action as soon
as they start gaining in order to prevent obesity in later years.

ARIES (21 March – 19 April)

Advice: Be patient when dieting. Find a buddy or others to keep you on track.

Ariens are often very interested in their health and appearance, so they hate being
overweight. But although they tend to start a diet with enormous enthusiasm, unless they
achieve rapid success they are tempted to give up and move on to something new –
maybe another diet. Their dislike of restrictions as well as their impulsive nature can make it
di�cult for them to stick to a diet for very long. Yet if they apply their many positive qualities,
and get support, they can be very successful. Not least because Ariens love a challenge
and have a great desire to succeed. To summarize, providing they accept their dieting
weaknesses and take steps to overcome them – for example, by getting plenty of support
– Arien dieters can achieve great success.

TAURUS (20 April-20 May)
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Advice: Don’t go too long without food. Make exercise fun.

Taureans are too realistic to be attracted to fad diets or other weight loss gimmicks. And
their methodical nature means that dieting comes easier to them. Furthermore, their normal
patience ensures that they stay on track even if their weight loss is slow. However, typical
Taureans tend to lose weight quite slowly, often because they have a slow metabolism and
don’t really enjoy exercise. Also, a minority of Taureans can become very “set” in their ways,
and may not �nd it easy to change their lifestyle. Where it occurs, Taurean obesity tends to
be the result of a sweet tooth, a love of rich food and occasionally a self-indulgent streak.
So eating regularly throughout the day will prove especially bene�cial for them. Due to their
dislike of exercise, they should join a �tness group for optimum support.

GEMINI (21 May – 20 June)

Advice: Set yourself realistic goals. Join a weight loss support group.

Despite the fact that Geminis tend to have a fast metabolism and burn calories quite quickly,
this does not always guarantee success. This is due to their �ckle nature, their impatience
and occasionally their unrealistic expectations. Ideally, they should choose a Taurean diet
buddy to help keep them on track. Even so, Geminis have many positive qualities that help
them to lose weight. Their optimism and love of change can inspire them to embrace the
necessary lifestyle changes. For best results, they should seek support to help them stay
cool if and when weight loss slows down, and try to curb their natural tendency to weigh
themselves every day!

CANCER (21 June -22 July)

Advice: It’s vital you have a powerful incentive to lose weight.

Overweight Cancerians can spend years worrying about their size and shape without taking
remedial action. One reason for this is that they LOVE to feed themselves and others! So the
idea of following a rigid calorie-controlled diet is not attractive to them, especially for more
moody Cancerians with a tendency to eat for comfort. That said, patience is the greatest
Cancerian asset. So once they commit to a diet and exercise program, Cancerians are very
tenacious and tend to persevere until they reach their goals. But they must have a good
incentive to lose weight, and they must choose a diet plan which suits their lifestyle and
o�ers a wide variety of foods.

LEO (23 July – 22 August)

Advice: Don’t be distracted by fad diets.

When it comes to losing weight, Leos greatest strengths can be their greatest weaknesses.
For example, if things go well, their enthusiasm and desire to succeed can make weight loss
quite easy for them. But if they encounter di�culties and fail to meet their high standards,
they often become despondent and quit. This is aggravated by the Leo desire for
excitement, which increases their weakness for fad diets or other plans that promise “instant
weight loss.” To combat this, it is particularly important for Leos to choose a healthy diet
program that o�ers reliable weight loss, plus enough support to help them bounce back if
they experience “bad days” or “bad weeks”.

VIRGO (23 August – 22 Sept)
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Advice: Be realistic! Don’t expect to lose weight too fast.

Similar to Leos, Virgo dieters can struggle to lose weight despite their positive qualities. On
the one hand they are gifted with great practicality, attention to detail and high standards,
which leads them to choose sensible diets and which may give them great strength of
purpose. On the other, they expect too much of themselves, which can be their downfall. If
they don’t lose weight fast enough, either they feel too miserable and quit, or else they cut
corners, eat too little and end up bingeing. To overcome this, Virgos should join a diet
forum or support group which might help them to channel their energy and cope with
occasional disappointments.

LIBRA (23 Sept – 22 Oct)

Advice: Boost your self-discipline by joining diet and exercise groups.

Librans tend to have a slower metabolism and may gain weight relatively easily. This is
aggravated by their laid-back attitude, dislike of exercise and the Libran sweet tooth! On the
other hand, Librans are very aware of their appearance and appreciate that in order to
maintain their looks they need to eat healthily and take regular exercise. Once motivated
they adapt well to new routines. For best results, Librans should avoid being tempted by
any plan that promises “e�ortless” or “ultra-fast” weight loss, and choose a more realistic
program. In addition, they should join an exercise group or gym to help them get a regular
workout.

SCORPIO (23 Oct – 21 Nov)

Advice: Ease up. Don’t worry so much. You’re a natural winner.

Weight reduction tends to be easier for Scorpios than any other star sign. This is because
Scorpios are positive, well-organized, determined and willing to follow a new diet regimen.
If they have a weakness, it is their need to completely immerse themselves in their weight
loss program. So if sudden obstacles appear, which prevent them from giving their utmost,
some Scorpios can quickly become restless and dissatis�ed. Also, in an attempt to lose
weight as fast as possible, they can overdo things. They may reduce calories too far, or
take too much exercise. If they avoid these traps, Scorpios typically achieve great success.

SAGITTARIUS (22 Nov – 21 Dec)

Advice: Focus on your diet and get plenty of exercise support.

When it comes to losing weight, Sagittarians have one major handicap: they try to take on
too much. They are quite capable of starting a new diet and a new job at the same time. As
a result, despite great enthusiasm and a genuine desire to �nish what they start, they can’t
give their diet the attention it requires. Result? The wheels come o�. This situation is
aggravated by Sagittarian impatience and an undomesticated nature. For best results,
Sagittarians should limit their commitments, choose a diet which o�ers simple recipes and
enough online support to help them overcome their periodic restlessness. A fun exercise
program, such as an aerobic dance class, is especially bene�cial for Sagittarians.

CAPRICORN (22 Dec – 19 Jan)
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Advice: Go with the �ow and learn to accept help.

Capricorns have a number of wonderful qualities. Extremely single-minded, well-organized
and able to sacri�ce everything to achieve their goals, Capricorns rarely have problems
losing weight, provided they are motivated. However, they do not take advice easily, nor do
they look for help, so if they experience problems – like a weight loss plateau, a sudden
loss of motivation, or a weekend binge – they can �nd it di�cult to recover. So for best
results, Capricorns should be more prepared to take advice and seek support. As far as
speci�c plans are concerned, a practical diet with strict rules is ideal.
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